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RAISING THE AGE OF SALE OF i
KNIVES AND CERTAIN ARTICLES
WITH A BLADE OR POINT Home Office
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From Monday, October 1st 2007 the law for selling knives and certain articles with a blade or point will
change. From then on, it will be illegal to sell these items to anyone under the age of 18 (an increase from
16). The ban includes any knife, knife blade, razor blade or axe and includes any other article which has a
blade or which is sharply pointed and which is made or adapted for use for causing injury to the person.

There are a number of things you can do to ensure you and your staff are ready when the change comes into force:

° Clearly display the correct signage on your shop counter. This should deter under-aged customers from
attempting to buy in the first place and will help in reminding them that you and your staff are simply
following the law.

Tell your staff about the change in the law and train them to always ask for proof of age if they are in
any doubt about a customer’s age. Make sure your staff understand that they could be personally liable
it they sell to people under 18 years old.

Keep a record of the training and ask the member of staff to sign to say that they have understood it.
This should then be kept on file for reference.

Set up a refusals register to record when you or any member of staff have refused to sell to a young
person. This should log the date and time of any incident, the product being purchased, reason for
refusal, and a brief description of the customer. This should be available for all staff to refer to.

We don’t anticipate that this change in the law will result in a significant increase in the number of
incidents where customers become aggressive when refused sale. However, there may be some 16 and
17 year olds who are unhappy about being refused after October 1st. Staff should be made aware that
it any serious incident of abuse occurs, it should be reported to the police.

° You should also be prepared to support and be sensitive to staff if they do encounter abusive or
threatening behaviour.

Consider ways in which you can share intelligence about troublesome individuals with other businesses

in the area.
If you employ under-18s in your business, it is not illegal for them to sell knives and certain articles with
a blade or point, provided of course that the customer is not under-age. However, they may find it

difficult to refuse to sell to their own age group, so leaving them unsupervised is not recommended.

° If you possess an EPOS system, it may be possible to use it to remind staff of the details of the change
and what to do to be compliant, via a prompt.
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